
Tees Child to Parent / Carer Violence and Abuse Pathway 

Refer to Adult safeguarding.  
Referral to Children's    

Social Care  

Immediate Safeguarding    
criteria met for either child or 

adult or both  

MACH / CHUB 

Child and Adult Social Care 
and Police must be involved.  

 *Consideration of MARAC 
and strategy 

“Any act of an adolescent 
that is intended to cause 

physical, psychological or 
financial damage to gain 
power and control over a 
parent” (Cottrell, 2001, p. 

3; San Kuay & Towel, 

Safeguarding Adults will 
lead on safeguarding    
enquiries if:  

1) there are no other 
children within the 
household;  

2) the adult at risk has 
adult social care 
needs  

3) the adult does not 
wish to proceed with 
safeguarding adults' 
procedures and there 
are concerns in     
relation to their   
mental capacity to 
make this specific 
decision . 

Whoever is first notified: 

Discussion between Adults 
and Children's Social Care 
who will lead the enquiries 

Consider referral into 
Adult services for support 

assessment  

Triage by MACH / CHUB.     
Inform allocated social    

worker or Early Help         
practitioner                             

(if already active case)  

Significant Harm No Immediate Safeguarding 

Children’s Process 

* Where consent is declined, consideration 

must be given as to whether the criteria for 

referral is met without consent. This must be 

done in reference of the Framework of Need 

(Threshold).  

 
Adults Process Either / Both 


